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    From the Curate 

 
 
 

 
 
Dear Friends, 
 

IONA AGAIN 
 

In last month’s magazine I wrote about my recent visit to Iona and I find myself writing 
about Iona again or rather about a group from the Iona community who have decided to 
venture south.  A group from the Abbey are walking from Iona to London this summer 
calling for social justice.  They want the UK government to abandon the renewal of the 
Trident nuclear missile programme and instead invest this money in the NHS, education and 
welfare budgets.  The aim of the Pilgrimage is to raise people’s awareness of the issue and 
bring about a change in Government policy: the transfer of funds from the development of 
weapons of war to essential public services, which help to bring about economic justice for 
all. 
 
The Iona Community is a leading voice in the Christian world for the promotion of peace 
and justice.  This Pilgrimage is an Act of Witness, which aims to focus attention on the 
proposal to spend billions on weapons of war while welfare and other budgets are being 
slashed. We can show our support for this campaign by meeting the walkers on our very 
own doorstep.  On the 9th July the Pilgrimage will pass through the Deepings around 
lunchtime and will stop off at St Guthlac’s to rest and then they will have a meal in the 
town.  I understand that the group will probably venture into Deeping St James to sample 
the culinary delights of one of our establishments.   
 
It would be wonderful if as many people as possible could greet them as they stop in our 
community and I would invite you to come and meet the pilgrims to show your support for 
their campaign.  If you are feeling fit you are invited to accompany the pilgrims on part of 
their walk as they proceed in the afternoon towards Peterborough.  It would be wonderful 
to see the people of the Priory of St James’ joining with the people of the Abbey of St 
Columba’s and other Christians in our community to promote peace and economic justice in 
our country. 
 
Every blessing 

Reverend  Mark 
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In this Month’s Priory News … 

 
Dear All, 
 

This year our St. James’s 
Day Patronal Festival 
celebrations will be held 
on the previous Sunday, 

21st. July, and on the day itself, Thursday 25th., we shall 
hold a Choral Evensong at 7.30 pm.  Apart from this, July 
tends to be a less eventful month in the life of our 
church as, for some reason best known to themselves, 
many people leave Deeping St. James when it is looking 
at its best and go off to visit other places!  Seriously, 
though, we wish you all a happy holiday wherever you 
may go and please pass on good wishes from our church 
to any you may visit and try to bring back a copy of their 
magazine for us to borrow ideas.   
 

In this connection you will see a new venture this month 
under the heading, “Getting to Know You”.  I have to 
confess, to my shame, that although I say “hello” to 
many people from our church, I don’t really know them.  
This is a chance for us to get to know one another 
better, so please send us a short article about yourself.  
Oh, and a picture would be nice.  Special thanks to Doris 
for being sport enough to start us off.   
 

John 

 

Don’t miss our new column – 
Getting to Know You – introducing 
Doris Bellairs. 

John Marsh’s photograph on this month’s  front cover is of the 
beautiful flower arrangement by Linda Sellars on behalf of the PCC 
at the recent Arts and Flowers Weekend. Many thanks to both. 

Clergy Duty Days: Revd Janet  Wednesday, Thursday, Saturday, Sunday 
   Revd Sonia Monday, Tuesday, Thursday. Sunday  

Either can be available on a Friday 

 

Arts & Flowers Festival pix Back cover 

Church Calendar 8 

Church Groups’ Information 4 

Clergy Duty Days 3 

Cooking with Margaret 12 

Diary Dates 4 

Directory  2 

Fresh Ideas - Faithbook 12 

From the Curate – Revd. Mark 1 

Getting to Know You 11 

In This Month’s Priory News 3 

Letter  from the Bishop 15 

Mission Matters 4 

News from the Tower 4 

Parish Directory 2 

Readers and Readings 14 

Registers 14 

Rose and Sweet Pea Show 5 

Rotas 13 

Tales of the 1920s 7 

Wild West Wedding 5 

Youth Music Festival 6 

Thanks to those who have sent articles for Priory News. Please keep them 
coming – all are very welcome. NB: pictures containing recognisable 

children must be accompanied by authorisation to publish from their 
parents or guardians. We will not publish the names of children pictured 

unless specifically requested to do so by their parents or guardians. 
John Worthington, Cranmore Farmhouse, DSJ - Tel: 01778-343860 

priorynews@dsj.org.uk 
Please let us have your contributions for the August edition of Priory News 

BEFORE the deadline, Monday 22nd  July. Thank you for your help. 

mailto:priorynews@dsj.org.uk
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Dates for your Diary…. 
 

 

Will all those who put their names on the list to attend the lunch on 7th July please ensure 
you have your ticket from Bill Flegg.  Cost £ 4-00.  Thank you. 

Bill Flegg 

 

 Mission Matters 
 

 
On July 13th. we shall be holding another Music and Poetry Evening at Cranmore 
Farmhouse.  As last year, there will be a mixed bag of entertainment to be given by young 
and old(ish) performers.  Refreshments will be served from 6.30 pm.  Tickets, priced £4, 
include one drink and nibbles and are available from Bet Washbrooke or me. 
 
Knit and Natter meetings will resume in September. 

Victoria 

 

 
Reports from Church Groups 
 

 News from the Tower  
 

 
Mike tells me that there’s nothing to report this month, so, on 
behalf of us all, I am taking this opportunity to say how much we 
appreciate the wonderful job you bellringers do.  When the 
weather is right, where we live at Cranmore Farmhouse,  we can 
clearly here you practising when we get home after Choir Practice 
and I remember the first Sunday morning we came to Deeping St. 
James, back in 1988, we opened the door to the sound of the 
bells.  What a welcome!  Keep up the good work, you ringers! 
 

John 
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Other Reports and News 
 

 The Rose and Sweet Pea Show 
 
Being late going to press this month enables me to report that the Rose and Sweet Pea 
Show was a great success and, after very mixed weather up to the day before, we enjoyed a 
ŦƛƴŜΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ƴƻǘ ǎŎƻǊŎƘƛƴƎΣ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΩǎ ŘŀȅΦ  aƻǊŜ ƛƴ ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ tǊƛƻǊȅ bŜǿǎΦ 
 

 John 

 

 A Wild West Wedding 

 

Variety, they say, is the spice of life and clergy are used 
from time to time to accommodating more unusual 
requests for weddings and funerals.  A few years back 
we had a wedding with two dozen bridesmaids, but the 
wedding on 7th June was different again. 
 
The couple, Mark Smith and Michelle Allison, belonged 
to a re-enactment society and timed their wedding to 
coincide with a gathering that weekend.  As far as 
possible the couple wanted a wedding in the style of 
the American West in the nineteenth century.  The 

wedding followed the prayer book service (as authorized by General Synod) and curate, 
Sonia Marshall, was robed accordingly with cassock and 
preaching bands.  She was ably supported by Doris Bellairs 
in chequered shirt, fringed neckpiece and Stetson, proudly 
displaying a silver sheriff’s badge, while Liz Spratley toted 
a holster and guns (supplied by Mark Thomson – now we 
know what he got up to in his younger days!). 
 
The groom and best man wore black frockcoats fancy 

waistcoats and carried hats 
while the bride wore a cream 
dress with a bustle.  Nearly all the guests were in full costume;  
they included an Indian chief in feathered headdress, squaws with 
fringed suede dresses, and many smartly turned out couples in 
frock coats and corseted dresses.  The highlight perhaps was the 
gentleman in cavalry uniform complete with flashing silver sword;  
he said he outranked Doris because he was a US Marshall!  
Nevertheless our intrepid sideswomen made sure all weapons 
were removed before entering the church! 

 Revd Sonia 
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 Youth Music Festival  (LAZY SUNDAY) 
  

I would like to thank all those people who contributed to the success of the above festival 
on Sunday 26th May. 
 

This was the second year we have held this event and this year it was bigger and better. 
Sixteen young music groups performed either on the stage in the church hall or  in the 
acoustic marquee in the garden. 
 

Many families came to see their sons, daughters, brothers or sisters perform and enjoyed 
the festival atmosphere in the garden with the beautiful weather on that day.  There were 
activities for the children e.g bouncy castle and games.  Refreshments of tea and cakes in 
the afternoon and a BBQ in the evening was provided by a local company and they  gave a 
percentage of their takings to the fund. 
 

£515 was taken on the door and this was added to last year’s youth festival and donations 
from Priory Players and other groups.  We now have over £1000 to continue with the 
church hall stage improvements.  Curtains, blinds and painting has already been completed 
and quotes have been given for some professional lighting.  Hopefully in the next few weeks 
we will see the new lights installed. 
 

Thank you again, 

Ted Fisk 

 

 The Deeping Men’s Group update. 
 

The Deeping Men’s Group was formed in 1954 by the local vicars of Deeping St James and 
Market Deeping for the purpose of social meetings and has over the years gradually 
developed into its current form providing an essential service to the local community, this 
being the provision of wheelchairs, walking frames, bath lifts, commodes as well as electric 
buggies is accessed through our Charity Officers, whose contact details are given below. 
This service is on a free loan basis, the only limitation being the recipient must be a 
registered patient of the Deeping Practice or the Glinton Surgery. 
 

The Group does still have a social side in that each year from October to April we have a 
monthly meeting on the 1st Wednesday of the month in the Masonic Hall, New Row, 
Deeping St James, with speakers on a variety of subjects.  Admission is free to members and 
Guests pay a nominal £3.00. Details of membership are usually given out in the free white 
paper in September or by contacting one of the Officers. 
 

Charity Officers –  Melvyn Landan 01778 348144 
   John Hudspeth 01778 343735 
   Terry Simms  01778 347564 

 Brian Thornthwaite. 

Chairman (01778 343093) 
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²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƻŦ bŀƴŎȅ ¢ƛǘƳŀƴΩǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ reminiscences... 
 1.  

TALES OF THE 1920s 

Our old farmhouse in Eastgate had been built in Tudor times so it was no wonder that it 
had many peculiar features.  One of them was the large inglenook fireplace in the 
kitchen/living room.  To the right of this was the passage to the front door while to the 
left of it was a square shaped alcove which had a quaint aperture about 10 inches 
square in the outside wall.  

When my grandmother lived there a copper had taken up most of the space in the 
alcove and the aperture was a window to let out the steam. By the 1920s the copper 
had long since gone and the window was boarded up, but the space was invaluable as 
it served as a cloakroom.  

At the back stood a stout chest of drawers where the household 
linen was kept.  The small drawers at the top held gloves, 
scarves and caps.  The second one was more interesting being 
the home of balls of string, bicycle repair outfits, nutcrackers, 
postcards, scissors etc., and a little treasure in the form of a 
small round musical box, it was green and had a few tiny white 
flowers painted on the top next to the little handle.  It played a 
tinkling version of the tune 'Sweet little Buttercup' from the 
Gilbert and Sullivan opera H.M.S. Pinafore.   ,.  
 
Pegs along each side of the alcove were laden with everyday 
outdoor clothes of the family, coats, macs, jackets, overcoats, 
hats and caps while boots and shoes stood below.  The end peg 
was reserved for a different purpose; it was the home of the 
Rag Bag.  It was dark blue, made of serge and was probably 
made from the remains of an Edwardian skirt and it hung on the 
peg by a stout tape discoloured from age and much handling.  It 
bulged because it was stuffed with pieces of material of all kinds 
for in those days nothing was thrown away that might come in handy to be recycled in 
the future.  
 

Any good pieces from a worn out garment found 
their way to the Rag Bag along with the surplus 
material after the pattern was cut out during 
home dressmaking sessions, pieces of lace or 
ribbon, oddments from curtain making, in fact 
anything at all was stored ready to come in 
handy.  

 

 

 

 

(continued on page 10) 
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CHURCH  CALENDAR FOR JULY 2013 
 
1st Monday Henry, John & Henry Venn the younger, 

 Evangelical divines, 1797, 1813 & 1873 
 
3rd Wednesday  THOMAS THE APOSTLE 
 
4th Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   10:30 am Home Communions 
   7:45 pm  Church Ladies’ Fellowship: Strawberry Supper 
 
5th Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 

 7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

7th SUNDAY TRINITY 6  (Proper 9) 

   9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
   10:00 am Family Service and Baptism of Lottie Ava Flatters 

(Following this Service there will be a farewell lunch for Revd. Janet in the Church Hall) 
 
9th Tuesday 9:00 am  Clergy Chapter at St. John’s, Spalding 
 
11th Thursday Benedict of Nursia, Father of Western Monasticism, 550 
   9:30 am  Holy Communion 
 
12th Friday  Practice Night: 
   6:45 pm  Choir 

 όbƻ ǊƛƴƎŜǊǎΩ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜύ 
 

14th SUNDAY TRINITY 7  (Proper 10) 

 10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 
15th Monday Swithun, Bishop of Winchester, 862 
 
18th Thursday 9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   10:30 am Home Communions 
   7:45 pm  Church Ladies’ Fellowship: Closing Service & Buffet 
      Supper 
 
19th Friday  Gregory, Bishop of Nyssa and his sister, Macrina, 394 &379 

 Practice Night: 
 6:45 pm  Choir 
 7:30 pm   Ringers 
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20th Saturday Margaret of Antioch, Martyr, 304 
 

21st SUNDAY TRINITY 8  (Proper 11)  Patronal Festival 

 10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
   3:00 pm  Baptism 
 
22nd Monday Mary Magdalene 
   7:30 pm  PCC meeting at 16, Church Street 
 
25th Thursday JAMES THE APOSTLE 
   9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   7:30 pm  Festal Evensong for St. James’s Day 
 
26th Friday  Anne & Joachim, Parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
   Practice Night: 
   (Choir recess begins ς practices resume on Friday 30th. August) 

 7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

28th SUNDAY TRINITY 9  (Proper 12) 

   10:00 am Sung Eucharist 
 
29th Monday Mary, Martha & Lazarus, Companions of Our Lord 
 
30th Tuesday William Wilberforce, Olaudah Equiano & Thomas Clarkson, 
   Anti-Slavery Campaigners, 1833, 1797, 1846 
 
August 
 
1st Thursday Lammas Day 
   9:30 am  Holy Communion 
   10:30 am Home Communions 
 
2nd Friday  Practice Night: 

 7:30 pm   Ringers 
 

4th SUNDAY TRINITY 10  (Proper 13) 

   9:00 am  Holy Communion (said) 
 10:00 am Family Service: Preacher: Right Revd. Dr. Timothy Ellis 
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(continued from page 7) 

In the 1920s most housewives had a mending 
basket where the socks, stockings, underwear 
and coats waiting to be repaired piled up.  It 
is hard to imagine it now but the task of 
keeping up with the mending was similar to 
painting the Forth Bridge and was never 
ending.  It was a disgrace to have a hole or a 
tear in a garment, and no self respecting 
mother would allow her family members out 
in such a state, so good patching or mending 
was essential.  The Rag Bag was raided for a 
good matching piece of cloth and the 

appropriate patch applied.  

 

When Spring came around the marble season soon began.  It was usually a boys' game 
which could be played by the roadside, in the 
playground or the backyard.  The Aim was to 
get as many of the opponent’s marbles as 
possible to add to the player's hoard.  Once 
more the Rag Bag provided just the right, 
strong piece of material for making a marble 
bag with a draw string where the common 
clays and the gorgeous glass alleys were kept 
safely.  

Small girls at a loose end on wet days or in the 
school holidays often resorted to making dolls' 
clothes.  Once more the Rag Bag offered up its 
riches, pieces of material left over from summer 
dresses or shiny remnants of bridesmaids frocks 
were ideal and could be decorated with bits of 
lace, ribbon and a few sequins.  

Towards Christmas, the same little girls would be 
searching through the Rag Bag for pieces of fabric which 
were suitable for making presents, like iron holders, 
kettle holders, needle case or a handkerchief sachet 
which they made in secret to surprise Mum on 
Christmas morning.  

The humble Rag Bag hung on the peg in the corner, 
stuffed with seemingly useless old pieces of material, 
but it played a vital role in the days when "Make do and 
mend" was not just a catchphrase but a way of life for 
many people.  

Nancy Titman.  
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Getting to Know You… 
 
 
 
 

This is the place where you get a chance to tell us a little 
about yourself ð as much or as little é  over to you, Doris é  

 
I was the youngest of four children, all girls, born and 
raised in Peterborough.  I arrived in Deeping St. James 
in the 1960’s with my husband, Bill, and our two sons, 
Jeremy and Nicholas, and the dog called Lady, to a 
smallholding in Eastgate.  It was then that I found out 
what hard work was. 
 
We moved to my present address in 1980.  I enjoy 
keeping the garden tidy.  Wish I could get rid of the 
ground elder.  The positions I have taken on to do at 
the Priory Church are important to me, helping people 
where and when I can.  I have been blessed with two 
grandchildren, Emma and Henry, and I am Grandma 
to a dog called Teddy. 
 
Over the years I have looked after 26 dogs, not all at once, of course, whilst their owners 
are away.  I make use of my bus pass.  My longest trip has been to Hunstanton.  I am 
pleased to be here in the village. 
 

Doris Bellairs 
 

(Sorry, Doris, but I couldnõt resist the photo of you taken at the recent Wild West wedding!  Maybe 
your gun-toting days are not something you were going to admit to!  -  John.) 

 

House Group  

7:30pm Wednesdays 
at 45 Crowson Way, DSJ. 

All welcome! 
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Cooking with Margaret:  
STREUSEL CAKE 

 
Ingredients: 
 

Makes 12 pieces 
 
75g Butter 
175g Caster Sugar 
1 medium egg, beaten 
175g self-raising flour, sifted 
pinch of salt 
150ml milk. 
 

Topping 
 
75g soft rich dark sugar 
25g butter, melted 
25g self-raising flour, sifted 
1 teaspoon ground cinnamon 
50g chopped walnuts. 

 

Method: 
 
Cream the butter and caster sugar together until light 
and fluffy.  
 

Add the egg, flour and salt to the creamed mixture with 
the milk. 
 

Make the topping.  
Mix the sugar with the butter and stir in the flour, 
cinnamon and walnuts. 
 

Place the cake mixture into a greased and lined 28 x 
18cm Swiss roll tin 
 

Sprinkle with the topping. 
 

Place in a moderate oven (180°c/350°f/Gas 4) and bake 
for 35 minutes. 
 

Cool on a wire tray before serving. 
 

Store in an airtight tin. 
 

 

Fresh Ideas ð Faithbook 

 

Thinking of new ideas for Priory News led firstly to the column “Getting to Know You” which 
appears for the first time this month.  I then started to think back to my early years in the 
Plymouth Brethren and my university years when I heard Billy Graham speak at a rally in 
London.  In those days, the Christians I met seemed more willing to speak about their faith and 
the way they came to it.  More recently we seem to have become more reticent to discuss 
something as personal as “conversion” which is often thought of as a ‘non-pc’ expression.  I am 
encouraged that the New Testament is less reticent when speaking about Paul’s conversion on 
the road to Damascus and it occurred to me that some of our readers might like to share their 
own experiences in another new occasional column to be entitled “Faithbook”, or something 
similar.  Please let us know whether you think this would be a good idea or not really suitable 
for Priory News and also if you would be willing to contribute to it.   

John 
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Rotas for July 
Servers 

 9.00 am 10.00 am 6.00 pm 7.30 pm 

7th Geoff - - - 

14th - John & Simon - - 

21st - Chris & Simon - - 

25th - - - John 

28th - John & Simon - - 

Aug 4th Geoff - - - 

 
Sidesmen 

7th Team D:  Trevor Harwood & Kim Hallam 

14th Team E:  Liz Bridgeman,  Bill & Margaret Flegg 

21st Team F:  Val Wilde, Doris Bellairs & Christine Masters 

28th Team A:  Jane Thompson & Adrian Hallam 

Aug 4th Team B:  Joy Cunningham & Anne Meekings 

 
Intercessions 

7th 9.00 am   Bet Washbrooke  

14th  10.00 am  John Marsh  

21st  10.00 am  Martin Fisher  

28th  10.00 am  Niccy Fisher  

Aug 4th      

 

Bread and Wine     Coffee 

7th (9.00 am TBA)  7th Val Wilde & Doris Bellairs 

14th Chris Payne & Ann Meekings  14th Anne Bennett & Penny Hebblewhite 

21st Dick & Anthea Wray  21st Johanna Jones & Jill Ironside 

28th Martin & Niccy Fisher  28th John & Sue Marsh 

Aug 4 (9.00 am TBA)    

 

Flowers     Cleaning & Brasses 

  Cleaning Brasses  

7th 
Carole Mills Jun 24th- 

July 7th 
 

Josie Waghorn & 
Joy Cunningham 

14th Sue Marsh 8th-21st  Pat Feek & Doris Warner 

21st 
Pauline Brooksbank 
(for St. Jamesôs Day) 

 
14th 

Sylvia Anderson & 
Val Wilde 

28th Vacant 22nd- 
Aug 4th 

 
Bill & Margaret Flegg 

Aug 4th  
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Readings and Readers for July 
  OT Reading OT Reader NT Reading 

NT 
Reader 

Gospel 

7th  

TRINITY 6  (Proper 9) 

9:00 
am 

Isaiah 66 
10-14 

Cled 
Bennett 

Galatians 6 
(1-6),7-16 

Bet 
Washbrook

e 

Luke 10 
1-11,16-20 

14th 

TRINITY 7  (Proper 10) 

10:00 
am 

Deuteronom
y 

30. 9-14 

Jill 
Ironside 

Colossians 1 
1-14 

Joy 
Cunningham 

Luke 10 
25-37 

21st 

TRINITY 8   (Patronal Festival) 

10:00 
am 

Acts 11 
27-12.2 

Liz 
Spratley 

2Corinthians 4 
7-15 

Simon 
Marshall 

Matthew 20 
20-28 

 
28th 

TRINITY 9  (Proper 12) 

10:00 
am 

Genesis 18 
20-32 

John 
Worthington 

Colossians 2 
6-15, (16-19) 

Jacob 
Boswall 

Luke 11 
1-13 

 

 
 

Registers for May 2013 
 
 

Baptisms: ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ CŀƳƛƭȅΥ 
 
5th  Isla Grace Smith 
  Albie Harry Clancy Green 
 
Weddings: We congratulate: 
 
31st  Julian Welch and Elizabeth Daniels 
 
Funerals: ²Ŝ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘ ǘƻ DƻŘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎΥ 
 
24th  Doris Thorpe 
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Letter from the  
Bishop of Lincoln 

 
 
Dear Friends, 
 

July is traditionally the time when we go on – or are just about to go on – holiday; and if you 
are fortunate enough to be going away on a break I hope you have a lovely time and come 
back refreshed and restored. 
 

Our word “holidays” comes, of course, from “Holy Days”. Before the industrial revolution 
and the Factory Acts of the 19th century, the only time off from work was on a Holy Day 
(Sunday, Christmas Day and Good Friday). I think the linking of “Holy Days” and “holidays” is 
more than mere coincidence. I think we can learn from what those early holy days meant to 
show us how to enjoy our holidays. 
 

First of all a Holy Day meant rest: rest from the daily round of chores and looking after 
animals and crops. Each village had its own special holy days of celebration (usually to do 
with the patron saint of the parish church) so that travelling entertainment could plan an 
itinerary and arrive to liven up proceedings in the form of a fair or a troupe of players. And 
we all need rest. 
 

Secondly, on a Holy Day God connects with us through a church service: God touches and 
refreshes us through Word and Sacrament. Similarly, on our holidays we are refreshed 
again. No longer tired and worn out we are refreshed and ready to return to our usual daily 
way of being. 
 

Thirdly, and finally, on a Holy Day we remember how God in Jesus brought into being a new 
creation. So on our holidays we enjoy re-creation – doing something different, something 
enjoyable and fun, so that we are renewed. This moves beyond refreshment to seeing 
things differently and from a new perspective. And we are often enabled to see new ways 
of tackling the opportunities and challenges of daily life. 
 

Sunday is our primary “Holy” day, of course, so I hope that even if you are not able to go 
away on holiday this summer, you will find a time each week for rest, refreshment and 
recreation, so that you can engage with the warp and weft of normal daily life afresh. 
 

With every good wish, 
 

 


